
Dear Partners,  

 

Warmest greetings from Japan!!  

This time, we decided to extend the Nomination/Application period for our Summer Program 2019 and are 

very welcome some additional recruits. 

 

*Nomination/Application Deadline: May 8, 2019 (Japan Standard Time) 
*Admission Notification: May 17, 2019 

(In all other documents and on our website, the deadline remains as March 31. Please ignore that information this time.) 

 

*Regarding the universities/institutes that have already nominated 2 students: there is the eligibility to 

nominate more students this time, however, if the capacity of applicants exceeds 30 students per term, 

additional nominees have a possibility to be rejected or asked to change to another term (ex. from TUJP-1 

to TUJP-2). We would appreciate your understanding in this matter in advance. 

 

 

Tohoku University Japanese Program 2019 (TUJP2019) is a program for undergraduates who desire to 

learn Japanese language and culture. For information of the program, please check out our website and the 

leaflet (TUJP Leaflet 2019) below, which is also on the website. 

 

Website:  https://www.insc.tohoku.ac.jp/english/short/tujp/ 

TUJP Leaflet 2019:  https://www.insc.tohoku.ac.jp/english/wp-

content/uploads/2019/01/2019TUJPleaflet5.pdf 

 

 

<Application Procedures> 

1) Nominate up to *2 students per university through the online nomination form: 

Nomination Form:  https://www.insc.tohoku.ac.jp/english/registration/nomination_tujp2019/ 

*2 students in total, not per term 

 

2) Forward the links of the online application form and JASSO scholarship information below (these are 

also on the TUJP website), only to nominated students. They need to fill the necessary information in the 

form no later than the application deadline. We only accept applications from the students who get 

nominated by their coordinators. 

 

Application Form:   https://www.insc.tohoku.ac.jp/english/registration/application_tujp2019/ 

 

JASSO scholarship information:  https://www.insc.tohoku.ac.jp/english/wp-

content/uploads/2015/10/JASSO_scholarship_information.pdf 

JASSO Application Form:  *Go to check and print one out from the <Scholarship> section on our TUJP 

website.   



On the TUJP website, there is a link of the TTBJ/SPOT90 Japanese online test, which all applicants except 

complete Japanese beginners need to take. Please announce it to your nominees. 

TTBJ/SPOT90 Japanese Online Test:  http://ttbj1.cegloc.tsukuba.ac.jp/apply/agree/ 

*Note: Please choose the “SPOT90+Grammer90+漢字 SPOT50”. 

 

 

 

Please note that the capacity of the program is 30 students per term and there might be a further 

screening in case of a large number of applications. Results will be sent to you by the end of April 2019. 

 

Please feel free to contact us if you have any questions. 

(If you are not the person in charge of this matter, please forward this e-mail to the right person in your 

institution.) 

*Note: Our office will be closed for holidays from April 27 to May 6, 2019. 

 

 

We are looking forward to hearing from you!! 

 

Sincerely, 

Satomi Tamaki 

 

================================================== 

Satomi TAMAKI (Ms.) 

Summer Program Coordinator  

Student Exchange Division, Tohoku University 

 

41 Kawauchi, Aoba-ku, Sendai 980-8576, JAPAN 

tel: +81-22-795-3745 

fax: +81-22-795-7826  

e-mail: tujp@grp.tohoku.ac.jp 

https://www.insc.tohoku.ac.jp/english/short/tujp/ 

================================================== 


